
 

DEPARTMENT OF PORT CONTROL 

 

Ordinance No.: 240-2025            

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

The Department of Port Control (“Department”) is requesting authority to repeal 

Ordinance No. 828-2024, passed September 23, 2024, relating to the purchase of 

up to thirteen passenger boarding bridges at Cleveland Hopkins International 

Airport; and The Department of Port Control is requesting authority to determine 

the method of making the public improvement of designing and constructing up 

to thirteen passenger boarding bridges at Cleveland Hopkins International 

Airport; authorizing the Director of Port Control to enter into contracts for Design-

Build or engineer-procure-construct services for the improvement. 

 
 

Background/Purpose:   

 

Ordinance No. 828-2024, passed September 23, 2024, authorized the Department 

of Port Control to enter into one or more standard contracts to purchase and 

install up to thirteen passenger boarding bridges.    

 

During the drafting of the procurement documents, the Department determined 

it would be in the best interest of the project to utilize a design build contract. A 

design build contract will ensure that the project will be done in a timelier and 

cost-efficient manner. 

 

Anticipated cost:  

The estimated cost for these services is $17,000,000.  

  

Schedule or Term of Contract:   

This request is for the design-build or engineer-procure-construct contract to 

begin upon the date of execution and, unless extended by the City or unless 

sooner canceled or terminated pursuant to the provisions thereof, shall terminate 

upon the Department Director's acceptance of completion of all required 

services. 


